Well the last few days were quite a whirl – everything from painting park benched to the Euro to ministerial reshuffles.  There is certainly no such thing as an average day in this business.
First of all the reshuffle.  Last Friday morning I spent the morning carrying out a long standing ministerial engagement at Herriot Watt University – trying to prevent it being hijacked by journalists and cameras who wanted to find out what was what.  If patience is a virtue, it is certainly not one that many members if the media have because had they waited just a few hours they would have found out that I have had a ministerial transfer to the new Department of Constitutional Affairs working specifically on Scottish issues.  I enjoyed working with Helen Liddell who was both a hard worker and a great champion for Scotland.  But the establishment of the Scottish Parliament and the Welsh Assembly meant that we did have to realign the UK departments to take account of the changing face of government.  My new job is a challenge and one I am looking forward to with relish.

Now to painting benches.  The one I painted are sited at Doune Ponds, a real hidden treasure.  I was delighted to join a group of local folk during Volunteers Week for a half day.  Claire and I did a splendid job! Not only painting benches but having a good gossip about everything except the price of bread.

Volunteering is the backbone of many communities and a great deal of good work would not be done with out it.  The Rotary Club movement is one such example and it was great fun to be with the local Carse of Stirling Rotary at their annual ‘Kids Out’ event at the Stirling Rugby Club.  The event was a great mixture with everything from a fantastic model train set layout to bouncy castles and music.  The football was a great success and the editor of the ‘Observer’ was certainly a sine sight in his newly pressed shorts!

Carer’s week is a fairly new initiative to highlight the work undertaken by carers across the UK.  I was pleased to line up with the Princess Royal Carers Centre in Barnton Street, to hold a special advice surgery for those involved in this important work.  The staff at the Carer’s Centre are a cheery and professional group offering help and support to the 8,129 people who provide unpaid care in the Stirling area.  Carers’ need are now coming up the public agenda and I for one am delighted that it is so.

Finally, the Euro.  Gordon Brown reaffirmed the government’s intention to join the Euro when the time is right for the UK’s economic interest are tied in with the European Union, we should  not be afraid to embrace the currency.  He realised that the time must be our choosing when we think it is right to do so.  House financing for example is one long area where there is clear divergence – in most of Europe, house mortgages are both long term, and on a fixed rate throughout the period of the loan.  In the UK of course, we have preferred to go for rates which fluctuate in line with the base rate.  Over the coming months, I hope that we can both locally and nationally engage with people on the benefits of joining the currency and developing our links with the EU.
As usual you can contact me at the Parliamentary Advice Office 22 Viewfield Street, Stirling, FK8 1UA, tel: 01786 446515.  If you have access you can email me on mcguirea@parliament.uk  or visit my website on www.annemcguiremp.org.uk
